
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

WORLD  ROLLER  

ARTISTIC SKATING CHAMPIONSHIPS 2016 

 

 

NOVARA - ITALY 

Junior - Senior 
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Dear All  
 
This is to give you information on the above World Championships –  the 
provisional programme you already have, and we will  send a further 
programme out after the closing date for entries.   I  confirm again, that the 
days of the events will  not change,  but the timings may, depending on 
entries, which must be with me, by the end of August at the very latest.  
 
 
As you all  know the website for accommodation, transport,  visas, etc is  
www.novara2016.com.   
And for any additional requests the contact is  
novara2016@thekeygroup.eu  
 

TICKET SALES 
 

 
Tickets for the Championships are sel l ing quickly,  and it is important that you 
book a ticket for the whole Championships, as  the last two days will  be fully 
booked and anyone trying to book tickets for these days may find it  
impossible.  
The cost of tickets for the extra coaches who register with the FIRS Artistic 
Technical Committee during accreditation will  be 180 US$ or 160 e uros, and 
these can be purchased via the FIRS ATC office during the first days of 
registration.  
 

TECHNICAL MEETING 
 

 
The technical meeting of Nations will  be held on Thursday 6 October at 10am, 
and any items for the Agenda should be sent to me by the end of August 
please.  
 

ELECTION OF ATHLETES REPRESENTATIVE  
 

 
This is the year of election for our Athletes  representative, and this meeting 
will  be held on Tuesday 4 October between 10 –  12 noon.  Nominations to be 
handed into the Chairman in the FIRS ATC Office by Monday 3 October.  
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.novara2016.com/
mailto:novara2016@thekeygroup.eu


 

      

INTERNATIONAL OFFICIALS REGISTRATION FOR 2017(JUDGES –  
CALCULATORS)  
 

 
This year the FIRS ATC have had many problems registering Officials for the 
2016 season, and some have judged before payment has been made to FIRS.  
 
Therefore, due to problems of payment, particularly with the South American 
countries, who have found it di fficult to raise a bank draft,  it has been 
decided to collect the money from those countries,  for their Officials  on the 
International l ist,  and this will  be due during the World Championships in 
Novara and therefore they will  be registered for l  January  2017. 
 
The rule is that al l  payments for Officials, have to be made by the end of 
January, otherwise a penalty will  be levied –  this has not been done this year, 
but for 2017 it has to be, as Officials will  not be able to Judge International 
events before payment has been made.  
 
 
Look forward to meeting you all  in Novara  
 
Kind regards 
 
 

 
 

 
MARGARET BROOKS       ROBERTO MAROTTA 
Chairman –  FIRS Art ist ic      
        FIRS Secretary General  

 


